
  

 
 

 
 

 

 

7 March 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Just a quick update, as you will be aware this week we welcomed Ofsted inspectors into our school 
for an ungraded inspection and I am pleased to share that it went exceptionally well— just as we 
expected. The inspectors were incredibly positive about all aspects of our school, reaffirming the 
commitment, dedication, and hard work of our staff, students, and wider community. 

Our students were a real credit to us throughout the process, demonstrating the values we uphold 
every day. If your child was involved in any way—whether speaking to inspectors, showing visitors 
around, or simply continuing their learning as normal—please do pass on my thanks to them. 

A huge thank you also to parents and carers who took the time to complete the survey. Your 
thoughtful comments and reflections provided invaluable insight for the inspection team and truly 
highlighted the strength of our school community. I want to publicly thank all staff who worked 
tirelessly as always as the visit came in the same week as Year 10 Parents Evening, World Book Day, 
Gold DofE, Drama exams and our Year 7’s head to Whitemoor for a residential weekend today.  

While we cannot share the official outcome until the report is published in approximately four weeks, 
I look forward to writing to you again with the full details as soon as we are able. In the meantime, 
thank you for your ongoing support—it is what makes our school such a fantastic place to learn and 
grow. 

For parents / carers of students in KS4 and KS5, mock results will be available to view in G4S from 2pm. 
today.  

Best wishes 

Mike Lowdell 
Head Teacher  

 

 


